
 
 

Report to Council 
Re: C.A.O.-2020-37 
From: Martina Chait-Hartwig 
Date: July 27, 2020 

Re: Stoney Lake Triathlon 2020  

Overview: 
We have received a request from the organizer of the Stoney Lake Triathlon requesting 
permission to hold the Stoney Lake Triathlon on August 22, 2020. The request askes to 
use Birchview Road, Golf Course Road and small section of McCracken’s Landing Road. 
 
The request does provide a Covid-19 mitigation plan. Staff have reviewed the request 
and the plan. We note that there is no parking plan or spectator plan, these have been 
requested but were not received at the time of writing this report.  
 
Chuck and Jake have reviewed the event information and have no major issues with it 
pending the parking and spectator plans.  Jake will be inspecting our roads just prior to 
the event to ensure there are no visible hazards that could impact the participants. 
 
Conclusion: 
The event organizers have provided all the relevant information pertaining to insurance, 
signage, first aid personnel and police presence but confirmation will be needed prior to 
the event. 
 
 
Recommendation: 
That the C.A.O.-2020-37 report, dated July 27, 2020, regarding a request to host the 
Stoney Lake Triathlon on Birchview Road, Golf Course Road and a portion of 
McCracken’s Landing Road  be received and that Council provides permission for such 
contingent on the staff receiving a satisfactory spectator and parking plan and an 
insurance certificate with the Township named as insured no later then Monday, August 
10th, 2020.  
 
Financial Impact:  
Staff time to review the plans to ensure they are acceptable and staff time to review 
the effected road sections.  
 
Strategic Plan Applicability: 
Sustainability Plan Applicability: 
 


